Thursday, September 15, 2022 Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting

Meeting called to order by Chairman Ken Mattson at 7:00 PM. Supervisors Ed Rittenour was present in person and Mary Fratzke was present by phone. Also present was Clerk Kim Christenson, Treasurer Lisa Olson, and Zoning Administrator Gerald Evenson.
Pledge of allegiance was said.

Moved, Second, Carried MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the agenda as amended: add Black’s Excavating bill for $2,850 for road grading, add Black’s excavating bill for $10,000 for work completed on 220th Ave, delete Fred Sawatzky appointment, and add 220th Ave update.
MSC (Mary, Ed) to approve the minutes of the August 19, 2022 Board of Supervisors Meeting as presented.
All monthly bills were reviewed. MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve and pay the bills.
MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the invoice submitted by Black’s Excavating for $10,000 for work completed on 220th Ave. Invoice will be paid from ARPA funds.
Bonnie Curtis was present along with Kanabec County Environmental Services Supervisor Teresa Wickeham to discuss a shoreland exemption.

Bonnie would like to split her shoreland property into 2 parcels but needs an exemption from the township stating the township is good with the split. The board instructed Bonnie to complete the exemption form from the county and submit the form to Zoning Administrator Jerry Evenson so he can review it and present it to the board at the regular October township meeting. 
7:15pm - The chairperson called for public comment three times. None responded
7:16pm – The chairperson closed public comment.

Ken Mattson gave an update on 220th Ave. Right now, the project is in phase 2 with graveling and grading left be done. Phase 3 yet to be completed. Ken will get quotes on fencing for the adjacent property. 
One land use permit was issued last month.

The board received zero Shoreland permits.
MSC (Ed, Mary) to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:43 PM.
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